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CHURCH ACTIVITIES 

SUNDAY 

11.00 am Morning Worship  

11.00 am Pilots        

       Holy Communion    First Sunday 
       Family Parade Service        Third Sunday 

12.30pm     Church Meeting   bi-monthly see diary 
 

MONDAY                   

6.30 pm Boysõ Brigade  Anchor Boys  (5-8 years) 

6.30 pm    Junior Section  (8-11 years) 

7.30 pm    Company & Senior Section  

                               (11-18 years) (including band practice) 

 
 

WEDNESDAY 

9.45-11.15 am Combined Bible Study  

  at Lancaster Road URC       Twice monthly 

2.15 pm Friendship Club   Twice monthly 
 

THURSDAY 

7.45-9.15 pm Bible Study Group   monthly    
7.30 pm Elders Meeting  bi-monthly 
   
FRIDAY 

5.00 pm    Rainbows            (5-7 years) 

6.00 pm Brownies  (7-10 years) 

7.30 pm Guides  (10-14 years) 

                Rangers  (14-20 years) 



MINISTERõS LETTER 
Dear Friends, 

 

Some time ago one of the elders at Christ Church gave 

me the Enfield Preservation Society leaflet, òFootpath 

Mapó which contains several outline walks. Recently I de-

cided to do the Oakwood Station to Cuffley walk which 

is about 7.5 miles. 

 

So I took the bus to Oakwood tube station and set off 

on this linear walk which ends at Cuffley railway station. 

The walk begins by going through Trent Park to the obe-

lisk on the northern side of the park. The directions say 

there are a variety of ways through the park to the obe-

lisk. 

 

I looked at the map and reckoned I needed to walk 

mainly north and very slightly east. I felt confident that 

I could easily do this. But after a short while I came out 

of the park at Cockfosters tube station which was not 

what I intended! I quickly re-entered the park and again 

felt confident I could get back on to the right route. But 

after a bit my confidence evaporated and I had the nag-

ging feeling I was going the wrong way. 

 

It was then I took my compass out of my pocket and it 

told me I was going west. So I retraced my steps for 

about a quarter of a mile and using my compass began to  



go mainly north and slightly east. After a while I saw 

the obelisk and walked to it. I reckon I had added 

about ½ a mile to my walk. I was very grateful that I 

had brought my compass which got me back on to the 

right route. I had no difficulty with the rest of the 

walk and arrived safely at Cuffley station. It had 

taken me about 3.25 hours. 

 

The New Testament gives us several different titles 

for Jesus. Here are a few which Jesus gave himself in 

Johnõs Gospel: 

     òI am the bread of lifeó John 6:35. 

     òI am the light of the worldó John 8:12. 

     òI am the good shepherdó John 10:11. 

     òI am the way; I am the truth and I am lifeó John 

14:6. 

     òI am the real vineó John 15:1. 

 

I suggest that another title that Jesus could have 

given himself is: òI am the compassó. Jesus is the per-

son who shows us the right route in life and if we go 

astray can lead us back in the right direction. 

 

There are many people and things which influence our 

beliefs and values, what we do and how we treat peo-

ple. One of the biggest influences for many people is 

our parents. I have been told I am like my dad. An-

other influence is our friends: the people we talk 

with . 



and do things with. Yet another influence is the society in 

which we live: its beliefs, standards and values. It is inevi-

table that we are influenced by our parents, friends and 

society. 

 

But our greatest influence needs to be Jesus. Time and 

again Jesus says to various people, òFollow meó and òCome 

with meó. Jesus teaches us about our relationships with 

God and with other people, and about our beliefs and be-

haviour. At the heart of Jesusõs teaching are the com-

mands to love the one true God with all our heart, soul, 

mind and strength and to love our neighbour as ourselves. 

 

So let us make Jesus the compass for our lives. David 

NEWS OF THE FELLOWSHIP 
 

Tracy Rainbow has been unwell. 
 
Kathy Brownôs father has recently died. 
 
Congratulations to Daryl Brydon and Kaylie Smith who 
were married at Christ Church on Saturday, 30

th
 August. 

 
Bill Hutchins sadly passed away on the 16th October. 
 
Let us remember all our church family in our prayers 

and caring. David. 
 



Bill Hutchins  
Memorial Service at Christ Church  

Monday 27th October 2008  
12 noon  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Bill was a well loved member of  Christ 
Church since 1966. He was an avid    
supporter of  the Boys Brigade and until 
he passed away was a very active   
president of  the 5th Enfield Battalion. 
Our thoughts and prayers are with Nan 
and the family  
 

All are welcome  



 



 

Update for Goldie College 
 

Our communion offering in October will be for 

Goldie College in the Solomon Islands which Christ 

Church has been supporting for many years.          

Unfortunately the College has been going through a 

very difficult time this last year.  As many of you 

will know almost all the school buildings were      

damaged during a severe earthquake last year.  The 

tsunami which followed was less catastrophic for the 

college as it is protected because of its position   

behind a reef, but even so the college has needed to 

be almost completely rebuilt. The re-building       

programme is going ahead at the moment although 

they have been through a time when they were very 

short of money it seems that the college is now able 

to function again.  More recently they have           

encountered other problems including the fact that 

the school staff room and attached office, which 

was a separate small building, was burnt to the 

ground as a result of arson.  Fortunately other      

attempts to burn the science laboratory were not 

successful.  Following a police investigation one of 

the students is being taken to court as the          

suspected arsonist. Because the school duplicator 

was destroyed in the office fire they have not been 

able to hold the most recent end  



of term examinations as they have no way of    

producing exam papers.  The saddest news, which 

came as a complete shock to the school and whole 

community and which I received just before   

writing this update is that the school headmaster, 

Levi Davo, died very unexpectedly on Sunday 7 

September after a few days in hospital.  I taught 

Levi as a school boy for 5 years and  later worked 

with him when he returned to the college as a   

science teacher with his wife and young son.     

After I returned he became deputy principal and 

then principal of  the college. His death leaves his 

widow, grown up children and the whole college 

community with a great sense of loss.  Please     

remember them in in your prayers at this very 

difficult time. 

Sylvia 

 Any more donations are welcome ñ              

please forward them to our treasurer David 

Fisher  



The Friendship Club 
 
 A very warm welcome is extended to members 
and friends to join the meetings on alternate  
Wednesdays at 2:15pm in the Church Hall. 
 
Oct 1st. Major Peter Horsfall will talk about  The 
Palace Of Westminster  
 
Oct 15th. Mr H. Noble will be óTravelling With his 
Cameraô  A slide programme 
 
Oct 29th. Mr Jack Williams will be telling of The 
Changing Health Service. 
 

Leprosy Mission Christmas Cards and small  
gifts  will be for sale  

 
Nov 12th. The Mission To Seafarers    
Update by Mrs P. Davies 
 
God is our Refuge and Strength,  
 An ever-present help in trouble. 
Psalm 46  

Lily Smith 



Christ Church  

Christmas Fayre 
 

We invite you to join us for our  

Christmas Fayre on Saturday  

November 15th from 10.30am until 

3pm. 

 

There will be the usual stalls, plus a 

special Christmas stall which will be 

selling some handmade items. 

 

Our friends from the Pure Word   

Healing   Ministry Church will again be 

providing their excellent hot lunches. 

 

Come and help us o make this an       

enjoyable time of fellowship together. 

 

Marion 



We had a very       
enjoyable fund      
raising Harvest lunch 
for the benefit of    
Mission Aviation    

Fellowship last Sunday, following the 
Family Parade Service.  
Home made soup, french bread and 
fruit followed by tea and coffee.  
£146.85 was raised and will be added 
to the communion offering for MAF 
which will be taking place on Sunday 
2nd November. 
If you would like to 
make a contribution 
to MAF forward it to 
our treasurer David 
Fisher . 

www.maf-uk.org 

Going 

For 

     Growth  

2008 Every Person  

Challenge 



Harvest Family Parade Service  
Sunday 21st September 

Girl Guides and Boys Brigade Harvest theme windows 
were was voted for by everyone at the service and 
lunch. 

1st place Guides Window 



2nd  place Boys   
Brigade Window 

3rd place Brownies Window 



4th place Rainbows  Window 

5th place Rangers Window 



Praise Day—Tea Service 
Sunday 5th October 2008 

At Christ Church URC 
 

Joint service with our friends from  
Lancaster Road URC 

 
3.30pm Learn some new worship songs 
5.00pm Tea Service 

The service will end by 6.30pm 
 

We look forward to seeing you for an          
informal time of praise. 
Children and young people will be very    
welcome. 
 
 
Please note that the service starts at 5pm 

and please bring your own tea to have 
during worship time. 

Drinks will be provided                                      
 
 

Terry Silvey 8366 0178 



3rd September 2008 
 

Dear David 
 

Following my telephone conversation with Pam 

last Saturday. I am pleased to enclose my      

contribution to the Christ Church Newsletter. 

Muriel and I are most grateful that it comes to us 

each month without fail. 

 As I told Pam, life is gradually getting 

back to normal after Muriel's stoke last December 

and we thank God that she is now so much better. 

She is able to attend church (St Johns, Polegate) 

mainly on Sunday Morning and get out and 

about with some support. 

 I was called on to play the organ at the      

beginning at July when our organist had a     

minor operation and I play the piano for a       

toddlers service and ours men's society so that 

keeps me out of mischief. 

 Please give our greetings to all at Christ 

Church. 

God bless you all, from Muriel and myself. 
 

Yours sincerely 

Vernon Found 



THE UNITED REFORMED CHURCH HISTORY SOCIETY 

WHO THEY WERE 
in the reformed Churches 

Of England and Wales 1901-2000 
Edited by Clyde Binfield and John Taylor 

A DICTIONARY WITH SOME 200 BIOGRAPHIES OF LEADING     
FIGURES IN THE  CUEW, PCE, URC, C OF C,  CF, UWI,        

LMS & CWM. 

CONTRIBUTED BY 63 WRITERS 
Preachers, Politicians, Theologians, Scientists,       

Missionaries, Benefactors, Martyrs, Musicians' Social 
Workers, Scholars, Architects, Administrators  

and many more. 
Cost £19.95 (includes postage) 

Order form for óWho They Were in the Reformed         
Churches Of England and Wales 1901-2000ô 

Please send me éé. Copy/ies 
Name éééééééééééé...(Rev/Mrs (etc) ééé..) 
Addresséééééééééééééééééééééé 
éééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 
ééééééééééé...Post Codeééééééééé. 

 
Cheque enclosed for Ãééé to  

óShaun Tyas/Paul Watkins Publishingô 
 

SEND TO 
Shaun Tyas/Paul Watkins, 1 High Street, Donnington, 

Lincs. PE11 4TA 
(tele. 01775 821542) 

Signatureéééééééééé Dateéééééééé...  

 



 



Revd Mary Buchanan 



Church contacts 
MINISTER              Rev David 

Atkinson                 

Tel 020 8363 4571 

SECRETARY         Mr Stephen 

Gilburt                   

Tel 020 8363 0031 

TREASURER          Mr David Fisher                       Tel 020 8482 4610 

PILOTS                    Miss Rosemary 

Milns               

Tel 020 8363 6571 

BOYSõ 

BRIGADE   

Mr Adrian Bullock
             

Tel 020 8351 8652 

Mob 07951 223 634 

 

RAINBOWS/ 

GUIDES/

RANGERS            

Mrs Tracey 

Rainbow 

Tel 01992 307450 

Mob. 07971 171511 

BROWNIES             Kathleen Brown Kathy.brown@bcf.nhs.uk 

FRIENDSHIP 

CLUB  

Mrs Lily Smith                     Tel 020 8363 3788 

BOOKINGS 

SEC.     

Mrs Pamela       

Mansley            

Tel  020 8366 3397 

NEWSLETTER Mrs Pamela Fisher

             

Tel 020 8482 4610 

Mob. 07775505999 

pjf_40b@hotmail.com 

PROPERTY     Tel  07936 798722 

MonñFri 9amñ9pm 

Answer Machine at all 

other times 

http://www.3rdenfieldbb.co.uk   

http://www.3rdenfieldbb.co.uk/


Wed 1st  2.15pm Friendship Club The Palace of 

Westminster. Major P. Horsfall  

Sun 5th 11am 
 
 
 
 

3.30pm 

The Revd David Atkinson 
Family Parade Service B.B. 
Enrolment. Holy Communion 
offering for Goldie College. 
Duty Elder— Pamela Fisher 
Praise day 

Wed 8th  9.45-
11.15am 

Joint bible study with Lancaster Road 
at Lancaster Road URC 

Sun 12th 11am 
 

The Worship Group 
Duty Elder— Ron Smith 
 

Wed 17th  2.15pm Friendship Club. Londonõs Coastline 

and Countryside (slides)  

Miss P Lambert 

Sun 19th 11am 
 

Mrs J. Nugent 
Duty Elder—  Pamela Fisher 

Wed  22nd  9.45-
11.15am 

Joint bible study with Lancaster Road 
at Lancaster Road URC 

Sun 26th 11am Mr Terry Silvey 
Duty Elder— Pamela Mansley 

October Church Diary 2008 



November Church diary 2008 

Advance dates for 2008 

Church Meetings 

12.30pm 

2nd November  

(elders election) 

Elders Meetings 8pm 
2nd October 

4th December 
 

Sun 2nd 11am 
 
 
 

The Revd David Atkinson 
Holy Communion offering for the 
Mission Aviation Fellowship. 
Duty Elder— Ron Smith 

Wed 5th  9.45-
11.15am 

Joint bible study with Lancaster 
Road at Lancaster Road URC 

Sun 9th 10.45am 
 

The Worship Group 
Remembrance Sunday 
Duty Elder—Stephen Gilburt 

Wed 12th 2.15pm Friendship Club The Mission To 
Seafarers   Mrs P. Davies 

Thames North Synod 

10am 

8th November 

Praise Days 
October 5th 



Location of Christ 

Church URC 

Articles intended for inclusion in the November 2008 

issue should reach the Editor by 2nd Sunday of October.  

 

Please contact me, Pamela Fisher, with any items to be included 

in future issues. I can receive them either paper copy at Sunday 

worship or by email. 

020 8482 4610  A/M please leave me a message 

WHERE:  

Pilots meet in 

the Church Hall 

WHEN:  

Sunday  

mornings from 

11am to 12 noon 

WHAT: Pilots are a group for boys and girls aged five  

upwards. They meet for games, drama, craft activities 

and fun, based on a bible theme. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are interested in coming or would like further  

details  please contact  Rosemary Milns 8363-6571  

** PILOTS ** 


